## General Meeting Minutes October 3rd, 2013

## **Business Items:**

The meeting was opened at 7 pm, by Debi Mashak who welcomed everyone and the meeting was started.

**Dawn Shirron** moved to approve the August minutes and **Kathy Trovesi** seconded. The Guild voted as a whole and passed the minutes unanimously.

## Treasurer's Report:

Beginning Bank Balance: \$7709.18 8/24/13 Ending Bank Balance: \$6100.73 9/27/13

Capital One 360: \$5632.90

The checks from the Quilt Show Bazaar were handed out at the meeting. If you weren't present please call or email **Lori George** to have a check mailed to you. **Lori** will also have a report of the quilt show expenses and income at the next meeting.

**General Business Items: Debi** discussed the idea of having a lifetime membership award within the Guild such as we gave Joan Calvery for all of the work she does.

General reminder that if the Tahoma school district is closed, there will be no Guild meeting.

## **Guild Programs & Other:**

**2014 Raffle Quilt:** The Guild will be at the Tacoma Dome October 16-20 selling raffle tickets for both the 2014 raffle quilt and an additional wall hanging that the Tacoma Dome is going to raffle off. All proceeds for both quilts go towards the Guild. We really need some volunteers to sign up to sell tickets! There is a \$10.00 charge for parking but the Guild will reimburse that cost with a receipt. Mary Willis made the additional raffle quilt and Nicole Sedgwick quilted it!

**2015 Raffle Quilt:** The pattern was voted on at the last meeting. **Linda Ferguson** is in need of volunteers to assist with the making of this quilt. She also needs whites with a little bit of black.

Nominations: Nicole Sedgwick thanked Helen Dufur for all of her help with the nomination committee.

People that are running for office for the next term are:

Member at Large: Kathy Roberts

Secretary: Cheryl George

Treasurer: **Lori George** is fulfilling a 2 year term so she isn't up for election.

**VP: Linda Ferguson** 

President: Kathy Scott

**Debi** stated that we follow Robert's Rules of Order and if you are running uncontested, you do not have to have a ballot. The installation of officers will take place in December and the positions will be completely taken over in January. Basic questions were asked about the length of terms for the officers. Please see **Nicole Sedgwick** or refer to your phonebook if you have any questions.

**HUGS**: The next HUGS workshop is Sat 10/26/13 from 10-4 at Lori's house. There were no kits available at the meeting but please contact **Lori** if you want one.

BOM: Maryanne Baker, Last month's owl and this month's block (leafs) are together for BOM.

**Presentation Blocks:** Rosie Shrock presented her block at the meeting being a paper pieced or regular pieced pattern with additional patterns for boots. You can applique if you choose but there was not a pattern provided for that part.

**Workshops: Patti Hempen** was our speaker for the evening and she also taught a workshop the next day regarding Kaleidoscopes. She is also teaching a workshop on an Alaskan cruise in May.

Tips & Tricks: Peggy Strain showed that jars or paint cans are a great tool for storing small squares in.

Membership: Leanne Shipley, Badge prize winner: Vicki Kobberod. Door prize was provided by Debi Mashak, the winner was Carol Theimans. Guests: Colette Pond, Shelly Wilson, Renee Hansen, Denise McEniry and Lynne Green. New Members: Danielle Newcomer, Carol Kennedy and Myrt Rogneby. Lori George mentioned a new member orientation coming up soon.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole Sedgwick & Cheryl George